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Subject Selection and Career Planning
As parents, we play a vital role in shaping our children's academic 
journeys, and one crucial aspect of this is helping them with subject 
selection and the career choices they make when they are no longer 
at school. As teenagers develop their interests and learn about 
themselves through their school subjects, the choices they make 
now can have a significant impact on their future opportunities 
and career paths. Parents offering guidance and support can 
empower their children in making informed decisions that align 
with their interests, strengths, and aspirations. You can now 
access the 2026 Subject Selection Handbook on our College 
Website – please take the time to discuss these options with your child. 
Mr Jim Kelliher – Director of Operations and Timetabler has written 
further about subject selection in his article in this newsletter, please 
read carefully.

Empowering Parents and Carers: 
As we begin to enter the winter months, we
are reminded that we always look for the
brightness – the light.

In schools this light shines at it’s brightest
when parents/carers are invested in building
positive relationships with their child’s school
for the benefit of their child. 
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This is evident in respectful communication, a willingness to listen and share ideas, the desire to
not be combative and most importantly; the ability to trust the teachers and staff of your child’s
school.

For parents/carers who would like to learn more about developing positive 
relationships with our wonderful staff and teachers, I have included a link 
to an excellent resource:
GEARING UP FOR PARENT ENGAGEMENT IN STUDENT LEARNING
 https://www.parentengagementcspa.edu.au/developing-positive-relationships-with-teachers-
secondary-parents/#introduction

This term is a very exciting term for our students at Nagle College, as they approach their
Subject Selection time.
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Catholic Education Week 2025:
Last week Nagle College engaged in a celebration of Catholic Education, 
the amazing contribution this has made to our wonderful country and the 
exciting future it continues to provide. There were a range of activities 
from Year 8 Religious Education students including creating a display of 
colourful boats whilst analysing the symbolic nature of how we all journey together.

Mrs Maureen Plunkett, Mrs Judy Taylor, Mrs Rose Lee and myself took several 
amazing students to be part of the Diocesan Catholic Education Week Celebration 
Mass at St. Francis Xavier College, Beaconsfield. This was truly a wonderful event 
celebrated by Bishop Greg Bennet and our students represented Nagle College with 
excellence by joining the joint Diocesan choir, being excellent communicators and 
creating some new friendships amongst other Catholic students.

Career Pathways and Newsletter:
Over the past two weeks we have had all Year 9 Students undertake the Morrisby Testing to help assist with their aspirational
career pathways. We have also had some wonderful experiences such as the visit of Monash University to our Year 12
students and the visit to the RAAF base at Sale. Please keep an eye on the Career’s Newsletter for these wonderful
opportunities and the ability to have rich conversations with your child about their future dreams.

Concerning Tic Tok Trend: 
I would like to bring a concerning Tic Tok trend to parents/carers to be aware off. There is a trend at the moment that
encourages students to damage their school-issued laptops by deliberately trying to short-circuit the machine, with
dangerous results. While we have only had a few attempts to do this at school, I am concerned that this could cause a serious
fire, explosion and release of toxic and flammable vapours either at school or at home. If damage to a laptop is caused in this
way, the laptop will not be covered by insurance and the cost of repair or replacement will be issued to parents/carers.
Please feel free to contact Student Services if you require any further information or support.

God Bless

Mr Doug Doherty  
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Project Rockit:
As part of Nagle College’s ongoing education to uphold our Nagle expectation that

every student is Safe, Happy and Successful; we had Project Rockit present to all

our students on Wednesday 28  May 2025. Lucy the CEO of the company spoke

with great enthusiasm and wisdom on the importance of standing strong against

bullying, in particular Cyberbullying. Lucy who sits on the Board for Meta also

gathered some thoughts and questions from our students to present to the CEO of

SnapChat, when she meets him next week in America. Please have a conversation

with your child about the message from Lucy. I would like to take this opportunity

to thank Mr Jarrret, Nicole Cantillon and Mr Dunning for their organisation of this

great event.

th



As I put pen to paper on another busy school day, I am reminded of the quote to "Learn as much as you can while you are
young, since life becomes too busy later". Whilst constantly busy, schools work at the particularly important purpose of
taking children and preparing them for the independence of adulthood. In that light we head into an especially important
period each year which is the selection of subjects for 2026. 

For students from Year 8 to 11 this should be treated with the 
utmost seriousness. These initial student choices drive our 
timetable development determining which combination of 
subjects are available. Yes, changes can be made after initial 
selections but the subject timetable cannot be changed and 
students will only be able to move within the timetabled options. 
Every year we have students who are disappointed with an 
inability to change to subject combinations that do not match 
what they initially selected. 

Subject selections will be completed online by the end of 
June 24th, these should be fully informed by ongoing careers 
and pathways advice, the Subject Selection Expo (17  June), th

the 2026 curriculum handbook, discussions with teachers and 
parents, choices of appropriate acceleration options into VET 
or VCE and newly implemented Morrisby Testing of all Year 9’s. However, one reason we are giving less time to the
selection period this year is to allow more time to check and counsel individuals before the end of the term. Login details
will be emailed to student email addresses prior to the Subject Selection Expo and students are reminded to check and
empty their email inboxes regularly.

Students and parents should be aware there are regular information sessions and Taster experiences being promoted by
the Careers and Curriculum teams. For example, this Friday at lunchtime there is a valuable information session for any
student wishing to take a new VCE or VET acceleration option for next year. Attendance is therefore essential for Year 9’s
in particular who may be interested in VET or VCE options in Year 10. Remember, student choices should match student
preferences based on likes, potential careers pathways and talents; never on hanging out with mates.

Other events of note for the remainder of this term are the senior assessment week from 16  to 20  June which will
include the General Achievement Test for all Yr 12’s and many Yr 11 students. The GAT is now in two parts with all
(including VCE VM 3/4 students) sitting Section A while those (including Year 11’s) completing a VCE 3/4 or scored VCE
VET 3/4 sequence sitting Section B as well. There will also be semester exams for subjects in Year 10 to 12 under full
examination conditions on the other days of this week, providing a great practice environment before the end of year
exams. Year 9’s will also do exams in English and Mathematics on 13  June to give them a first taste of such formal
assessment.

th th
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Key Events and Activities for Semester 2 & 
Exam Preparation and Schedule
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General Messages
Notes and Notices

Careers And Pathways News
There’s lots happening in Careers and Pathways! 
On June 3 , our Year 10s will be provided with information about their subjects selections for
2026 during the Success in Study classes

rd

June 4  is TAFE Taster Day for our Year 9s. They will be given a hands on experience of a
number of VET courses across a range industries 

th

June 17  is the Year 10 Vocational Entrepreneurial Day, leading to the Nagle Subject Expo in the
Salesian Tech Centre between 4pm and 7pm. Please save this date in your calendars.
Students and families are encouraged to attend to find out more about the curriculum
offerings for Years 9-12.

th

Semester Two then formally begins on June 24th which is of interest to students at Year 7 to 10 who will change subjects to
their semester two selections. Options to make any necessary adjustments will be available in these last two weeks of term to
ensure all classes are set for the start of term three. This long second term will be finishing on Friday 4th July at 2.15pm.

Following the winter holidays students return to school on Tuesday 22nd July. Importantly, Founders Day follows in week two
on Wednesday 30th July. Parents and students should also be aware that there are three student free days during term three
for staff development on 27th August and the 5th and 19th of September. Remember to stay abreast of school events as
“education is our passport to the future, for tomorrow belongs to the people who prepare for it today.”

Key Events and Activities for Semester 2 & 
Exam Preparation and Schedule cont.

Each year, the Parliament of Victoria
asks students across the state, from
Grade 5 to Year 12, to share what you

would say to parliament if you were an
MP. This is a chance to talk about the
issues that are important to you and

your community. Record your own 90-
second Member’s Statement video

and you could win prizes, for you and
your school!

A prize of $500 and a commemorative
trophy will be awarded to the first-

placed entry in each category.
There will also be prizes of $250 to the
second-placed entries and $150 to the
third-placed entries in each age group.

Further details and how to enter can
be found here:

https://www.parliament.vic.gov.au/tea
ch-and-learn/parliament-prize/
Entries close Friday June 13th

Parliament Prize Competition

We’re excited to announce an upcoming research project at Nagle College
focused on the role of nutrition in student learning and behaviour. This project
will explore how improving the food options in our school canteen can help
students perform better in class, stay focused, and improve overall mood and
engagement.
Starting in Term 4, the project will introduce new food choices in the canteen,
and we will track how these changes affect students’ academic performance
and behaviour. The research will also gather feedback from students, teachers,
and parents to help us understand the link between nutrition and school
success.
With this data collection, we will be developing a cohort of students to follow
throughout the project. If this sounds like something you might be interested in,
we have several upcoming opportunities for you to learn more. These include:
· Subject Selection Night: Tuesday, 17th of June, 4-7pm We’ll have a station set
up where you can pick up flyers and bring any questions you might have about
the project.
· Family Information Night: Friday, 27th of June, 4-6pm This evening will feature
a full presentation on the importance of this research, an overview of the data
collection process, and what participation in the cohort will look like for
students.

If these dates don’t work for you but you’re still interested in learning more about
the project, please feel free to reach out to Selina Lancaster
(slancaster@nagle.vic.edu.au).
Stay tuned for more updates and details on how you can get involved!

Exciting New Research Project: Impact of School Canteen
Nutrition on Student Well-Being






